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https://www.facebook.com/evmtfc/

?fref=nf 

Have a Super        

Summer! 



 

 
 

EVMTFC (East Valley Model T Ford Club) 
Website:   evmtfc.com  Be sure to check our website often for new and updated information. 

 

Officers/Contact Information: 

Ken Henry, President (Board Member);  480-839-1716.  ken_cher@cox.net 

Tom Hoverson, Vice President/Membership (Board Member);  602-292-3921.  tom1757@aol.com 

Kae Allen, Secretary (Board Member);  (480) 374-4320.  kaeallen@hotmail.com 

Dave Veres, Treasurer (Board Member);  480-897-2209.  davidveres@aol.com 

Ken Henry, Immediate Past President 

 

Other Assignments: 

Historian;   

Jan Peterson, Health & Welfare/Smiley Person;  480-969-0695.  janpeterson@interwrx.com 

Ruthann Elms, Tour Chairman; 480-831-0835.  elms1961@yahoo.com 

Steve Nissle, Newsletter Editor;  480-226-6883.  stevenissle@gmail.com 

Jeff Henry, Web Master;  (480) 888-6349.   jhenry123_321@yahoo.com 

 

Membership Dues:  Dues are $20 per year and include all family members.  Please make payment by check 

payable to East Valley Model T Ford Club.  Submit application in person at any member meeting or mail it to:  

David Veres, Treasurer, EVMTFC, PO Box 24502, Tempe AZ  85285. 

Applications for membership in the EVMTFC may be printed from the website at evmtfc.com, or obtained 

from any current member or from the Vice President/Membership Chairman. 

 

Newsletters:  We e-mail our monthly newsletter, Runningboard News, which also can be viewed on our 

website.  All articles, photos and information for the upcoming newsletter is due to the Editor by the 26th of the 

month. 

Members Cars (Our T’s): 

Steve Nissle can take a photo of your T...contact Steve if you are interested.   

Jeff Henry can put a photo of your T on our website.  Send him a photo of your T. 

 

MTFCA (Model T Ford Club of America):  The EVMTFC is affiliated with, and is a chapter of, the MTFCA, 

a national and international organization.  Membership is strongly encouraged.  As a chapter of the MTFCA, at 

least 50% of our members must be members of the national club to keep our free liability insurance.  Our club is 

doing very well in this regard, as almost all of our members belong to the national club. 

Membership in the MTFCA includes all the privileges of the Club, including six issues of the Vintage Ford and 

one voting ballot per member-family for election of the Club’s Board of Directors.  Annual dues are $40.  

Lifetime Memberships are available.  Payment may be made by check, credit card or PayPal. 

Are your MTFCA dues paid up?  If your MTFCA member number is not listed on the roster, please call the 

President or the Treasurer with the number.  The number is shown on your mailing label when you receive your 

Vintage Ford magazine. 

The Model T Ford Club of America    Model T Museum 

PO Box 126, Centerville IN  47330-0126   309 N 8th St 

Phone:  765-855-5248    Fax:  765-855-3428   Richmond IN  47374        

E-mail:  admin@mtfca.com           

Website:  www.mtfca.com 
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PRESIDENT’S MESSAGE 
 

                                                                                
 

Our regular touring season has come to a close. Our last formal meeting is over and we are settling in for a long 

hot summer. The next three months will be breakfast meetings only. They are all planned out, see schedule in 

this newsletter.  

 

We have had a very busy and fun season with something going on for most everyone. I would like to get a list 

of touring and event ideas from all club members. This a good time to do some planning, for the fall for when 

we all get back together. With several new club members this season, hopefully we will get some new input. 

 

This is a good time to get our T’s in shape for the next touring season. Please give me a call if you want to 

schedule a clinic.  

 

Have a safe and fun summer.          Ken 
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CALENDAR  OF  EVENTS 
 
 

Summer Monthly Breakfast events 3
rd

 Sat of the month (watch your email for details) 

 

                                 - June 16th - Red Mountain Café - hosted by Tom Hoverson 

       - July 21st - What the Hell Bar & Grill - http://whatthehellbar.com/breakfast/ , 7303 E                   

Main St., Ste 115 in Mesa (a bit east of Power) - hosted by Bill & Kae Allen  

 

- August 18th - Dennys - on Main St. near Signal Butte - hosted by Joe Fellin & Bernice Young 

Thursday September 20
th
 Next EVMTFCA meeting 

http://whatthehellbar.com/breakfast/
https://maps.google.com/?q=7303+E+Main+St.,+Ste+115&entry=gmail&source=g
https://maps.google.com/?q=7303+E+Main+St.,+Ste+115&entry=gmail&source=g


 

  
 

The last Club meeting until Fall was opened at 7:00 by Club President Ken Henry with the Pledge of Allegiance 

to the Flag. There were 18 members present - no guests.  

Administrative  

- Treasurer's Report - Dave's report was short, sweet, and to the point (not many changes from last month.  

- Vice President's Report - The same goes for Tom's report. No new members. We did discuss the venue for the 

June breakfast that he is in charge of which you'll read under "Events".  

- Sunshine Report - Jan passed out the activity plaques since the last meeting and will be sending a card to Steve 

Linney who had emergency hernia surgery.  

- Newsletter Report - Steve not at the meeting so no updates. 

 

Events attended since our last meeting  

- April 21, 2018 - Legacy Senior Center, 5625 E McKellips Rd, Mesa - Austin attended with his Model-T and 

Burt was there with his Model-A. 

- April 27-29, 2018 - Multi-club tour hosted by Montana - Austin & Lynn, Larry & Sandy, and Steve & Marilyn 

attended from our Club along with 14 or so others from Canyon Country. A nice gathering with a tour, picnic, 

pot luck dinner, etc. Since there were Indian dwellings across the river, it was suggested to "bring waders" in 

case anyone wanted an up close and personal look at the dwellings.... apparently there was no interest in getting 

wet. Austin will do a write-up for the Newsletter 

- May 6, 2018 - Ice Cream Run - Baskin Robbins - In spite of it being a very HOT day, 17 members ventured 

outside, including 2 brave Model-Ts (Sandy & Larry Hart and Dave Veres). Very good "real" ice cream. It was 

mentioned that 6 members met at Joe's BBQ for lunch prior to ice cream and that triggered a discussion on the 

menu and the fact that you get $10 off on your birthday. So Ken put on the calendar that we would go there as a 

group in February 2019 on his birthday! 

- May 12, 2018 - Mesa Grande Cultural Park Museum - Another Hot day but this time 3 Model-Ts were there 

(once again Dave Veres along with John Peterson and Jeff Henry) and another 6 members in family cars 

(Marcia & Dale, the Allens, Jan Peterson and Tom Hoverson). It was an outside exhibit but a pleasant breeze 

made the weather doable. Afterwards, a great lunch at the Blue Adobe Grill. Again, Dale Guenther was 

volunteered to write the article about the day since his journalistic talent came to light after the arboretum visit. 

Prior scheduled Events update 

Breakfast events on the 3rd Saturday of each month. 8:00AM - 10:00AM. Hosts as follows:  

- June 16th - Red Mountain Café - hosted by Tom Hoverson 

- July 21st - What the Hell Bar & Grill - http://whatthehellbar.com/breakfast/ , 7303 E Main St., Ste 115 in 

Mesa (a bit east of Power) - hosted by Bill & Kae Allen  

- August 18th - Dennys - on Main St. near Signal Butte - hosted by Joe Fellin & Bernice Young 

PLEASE NOTE: The breakfast dates of June 17, July 22, and August 19 in the EVFMTC website are in error as 

those are Sunday dates. 
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https://maps.google.com/?q=5625+E+McKellips+Rd,+Mesa&entry=gmail&source=g
http://whatthehellbar.com/breakfast/
https://maps.google.com/?q=7303+E+Main+St.,+Ste+115&entry=gmail&source=g


Future Event Ideas 

- Usery Pass picnic. Ruthann and Ken are looking to move it out a little later to get more of our winter visitors 

involved and it would also be cooler then. 

- A weekend in Tucson 

- February 17-22, 2019 will be the Model-T Club of America annual meeting and National tour in Sierra Vista, 

AZ. Registrations begin on Aug. 1st. 

- Picnic at Papago Park 

- USS Arizona exhibit at Arizona Capital Museum 

- Tovrea Castle - Tom will check into this for more details. 

Entertainment 

- Refreshments - Very tasty treats (root beer floats, etc) provided by Ken & Jeff Henry. 

- Mini-Auction - A Model-T brass plaque went for $11.00 with Ken as the winner. 

- 50/50 Raffle - No one came forward right away after the number was read several times because Dave Veres 

elected to add to the suspense before drawing the winning ticket from his pocket to the tune of $21.00. 

 

Adjournment - The gavel came down at 8:25PM (I remembered to look at my watch this time) 

Submitted by Kae Allen, Club Secretary 

 

              

       

           

 

 What are you and your Model T doing this Summer? 
 

Submit your photos and story to Steve Nissle by September 20
th

 for publication in the Running 
board news! 

 
 

 

 



                                                                  

  

 

 

Camp Verde Tour 
 

Montana sends many thanks to everyone who attended her Camp Verde Tour last weekend.  She is very 

involved today in following the devastation from the massive Tinder Fire, as she owns a large home in the area, 

so I am passing on these thoughts for her.   We are all hoping her beautiful Blue Ridge “cabin” will escape the 

burn. 

 

    She did a great job preparing for the tour, beginning with the delicious outdoor potluck and lots of visiting on 

Friday night.  Around 30 people attended, so we all met new Model T and A lovers from several Arizona clubs.   

 

Saturday morning all the cars followed along a mostly paved road with lots of hills, ending at a picnic 

table with a beautiful view of the Verde River at Beasley Flat RAP, where we ate a picnic lunch.  Many people 

driving in the area stopped to admire the cars, all of which performed perfectly for the entire drive.  We returned 

to Montana’s home for the afternoon, where everyone visited and toured her enormous garage filled with cars, 

parts, and memorabilia.  Dinner was scheduled for us at Sutlers’ Steak House – everyone loves eating at 

Sutlers!!   

 

Sunday morning a Model T/A Car Show was held in the parking lot at Haven House Senior Center.  The 

residents and employees always enjoy the cars, and were able to vote for the winners.  Montana won the award 

for wearing the best period outfit, Monte and Debbie Smith won for the best car, and Dave Chance won the  

 

drawing.  This was our second car show for Haven House.  

 

 

                         Thanks to all - you made this a very memorable tour.  Montana (& Marilyn) 
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See the U.S.A….. in your Chev……..FORD! 
 

 
 

 

 

Runningboard News                             June 2018                                          Page 8 



 

 

 

Note: Some local and National tours for you! 

 
 

June 23 Prescott Area Tour.  Frank and Beverly Johnson 

July 1 Babbitt Ford Car Show, Flagstaff 

July 4 
Independence Day Parade in Flagstaff.  Harold Crutcher will schedule CCMTC’s position 

in the parade, and more information will be available closer to the event. 

July 8-14 MTFCA Summer Tour, Richmond IN (mtfca.com) 

July 15-20 MTFCI Summer Tour, Western PA (modelt.org) 

August 18 Flagstaff Area Tour.  Marilyn Petersen 

September 

14-15 

Annual Campfire Tour & Meeting, Furstnows’ home 

October 20 Yuma Tour.  Dick and Joyce Erfert 

November 17 President’s Tour.  Montana Renkema 

 

 

Have FUN this Summer! See ya in the Fall! 
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1914 Touring for  Sale… 

 

              
                                               

1914 Touring, older restoration, Paint is excellent  however there may be a ding or two as we have driven it 

several tours if they were guaranteed not to have any gravel roads! 1927 engine and transmission,  Performance 

T High Compression Head, 290 touring cam, adjustable lifters, larger valves with harden eats, Texas T 

Distributor with Petronics Electronic Ignition, High Volume intake manifold, 12 volt alternator, battery, 12 

modern coil ( no Model T coils), stock exhaust, brand new Brass Works flat tube radiator, Jack Rabbit clutch, 

Kevlar bands, small 1914 pedals, hand & foot accelerator, KC Warford Under/Overdrive transmission, Rebuilt 
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THE GENERAL STORE 
Stuff for sale or trade. 

Submit your ads to Steve Nissle stevenissle@gmail.com 

Ads will be run for 3 months unless cancelled. 

 



3.63  large drum rear end, Texas T Sure Stop Disc Brakes, 12 volt starter, New hickory wooden spokes and 

felloes wheels, New Universal 30X3.5 tires and tubes, Turn signals and brake lights, Halogen Bulb inserts in 

headlamps, Kerosene side and tail lanterns, All the brass is excellent, Carbide generator is disconnected, New 

top, Calf Leather diamond tucked seats, Maple Firewall, Original Speedometer, Wooden Steering Wheel, 5:1 

ratio steering, rebuilt front end, four dipper pan. 

 

This professionally rebuilt Model T started as a very solid 1914 Touring. I have the original rear end housing, 

double wishbone and aluminum non-starter hogs head.  This car was built with performance, reliability and the 

beauty of an original Model T in mind.  It will proudly stand up against any other Model T in a car show, except 

the disc brakes are hard to hide.  It will not be left behind on a tour because of a hill or flat straight away.  The 

best thing is it will STOP!  If you are going to sit and look at a Model T in a museum, leave them stock.  But it 

you plan to drive it at all, but brakes on them.  Rocky Mountain Brakes are dangerous they will let you down 

right when you need them. 

 

I had not installed the brakes in the photos.  The Model T is located in Camdenton, Missouri. Asking $23,900.  

Jeff Henry, Larry Hart  and Bill Allen have seen it.  Bill has ridden in it. 

 

Thank you, 

 

Bob Stone 

573-346-1330 

 

 
 

    
 

- - - - -1927 Fordor Model T Sedan- - - -     CALL MARK 516-659-3526    Painted Highland Green with Black 

Fenders ---  Frame off restoration     Located in Gold Canyon, Arizona               Available at $13,500. 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

  

   For Sale: 2008 24ft Weekend Warrior Toy 

Hauler---$16,000 For you, your family and 

your Model T Sleeps 6, has complete kitchen 

and bath 

New tires, generator. Everything has been 

gone through and works. New heavy duty 

floor ties 

Has been stored inside… Contact Montana 

602-292-6592 or montanababy@gmail.com 

 

tel:(602)%20292-6592
mailto:montanababy@gmail.com


   

                                                                           
   

 

 

 

   Let us know if you have any 

                                  

 

                      
 

                         

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

   

 

 

 

Thank you to the Citadel Senior Living for  

allowing us to meet at their facility… 
The Citadel     (480) 832-7600                                                              

 444 South Higley Rd 
Mesa AZ  85206 

 

    

Happy Birthday!!! 

 
                     June                     July                 August                 September 
    6/5    Ed Stolinski                7/11    Sandy Hart             8/8   Glenn Conion   9/2  Bert Diehl Jr 
    6/8   Dale  Guenther         7/15    Steve Nissle             8/12   Roselynn Urness 9/3  Laraine Forsell 
                   6/9   Joe Davies                 7/16    Dave Veres             8/18   Randy Walker 9/6  Cheryl Henry 
                                7/20    Joan Auterman       8/31 Kae Allen  9/12  Marilyn Francois 
                                7/22    Jim Thyr     9/17  Carol Renkema 
                           9/17 Tom Hoverson 
           9/22 Elain Daley 
           9/23 Jeff Henry 

   
   

 

 

 

 

 David Veres 

Joan Auterman 

Jim Thyr 

Glenn Conlon 
Roselynn 
Urness 

Randy Walker 
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